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Opinion
Disclaimer:



 






  

    

      
The
views and opinions expressed in this publication are those of the
story tellers and do not necessarily reflect the official policy or
position of the publisher – Midas Touch GEMS.  Any content provided
by our story tellers or authors are of their opinion, and are not
intended to malign any religion, ethnic group, club, organization,
company, individual or anyone or anything.
    
  



 






                    
                    
                

                
            

            
        

    
        
            
                
                
                    
                    
                        Why Stories Matter
                    

                    
                    
                

                
                
                    
                    
                    

 






  

    
Stories
are powerful – and innately human. They help us understand one
another, provide windows into different cultures and time periods,
and increase our capacity for empathy. Because they hold great
power,
the stories 
  
  

    

      
we
read,
    
  
  

    

hear
  
  

    

      
,
experience and watch
    
  
  

    

make a difference 
  
  

    

      
on
how we
    
  
  

    

perceive the world. Sharing stories – from books, podcasts, our
even our own histories – can influence culture and gender roles,
teach new perspectives, provide insight, and allow 
  
  

    

      
us
    
  
  

    

to better understand themselves and others.
  
  

    

      

The stories are from 
    
  
  

    
amazing
people to inspire us all to live a better life. A life where we are
focused on what truly matters
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In
the final message to His Disciples, Jesus gave this express command
to His disciples as follows:
    
  



 






  

    

      
Matthew
28:18-20
    
  



  

    

      
Amplified
Bible
    
  



  

    

      

        

          
18 
        
      
    
  
  

    

      
Jesus
came up and said to them, “All authority (all power of
absolute rule) in heaven and on earth has been given to Me. 
    
  
  

    

      

        

          
19 
        
      
    
  
  

    

      
Go
therefore and make disciples of all the nations [help the people
to learn of Me, believe in Me, and obey My words], baptizing
them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy
Spirit, 
    
  
  

    

      

        

          
20 
        
      
    
  
  

    

      
teaching
them to observe everything that I have commanded you; and lo, I am
with you always [remaining with you perpetually—regardless of
circumstance, and on every occasion], even to the end of the
age.”
    
  



 






  

    

      
Most
Churches are focused on making converts and teaching whilst
excluding
disciple making. That is where it ends. If we continue in this way,
we are bound to end up like modern day Turkey that is predominantly
a
Muslim nation. This is a nation that was known for her Christian
Heritage. The  church of their day settled in to warming the pews
every Sunday as they teach hell out of the converts.
    
  



  

    

      
The
same story is repeating itself today in our day as we Fast
forwarding
to our modern-day United Kingdom, a nation known for her Christian
heritage. The Church in the United Kingdom have lost over one
thousand churches in less than fifty years to night clubs and Islam
converting them to Muslim Mosques and the likes. The churches in
United Kingdom have emptied out very quickly in less than a
generation. What went wrong? Possibly making converts and not
raising
disciples. There could be more reasons but the fruits we see today
portend gloom and doom for the Christian church in the United
Kingdom
and much of Europe and North America.
    
  



 






  

    

      
In
the story outlined below by Rick Joyner during the conference at
MorningStar Ministries He delved into history of philosophy and how
education systems and society at large are being influenced these
destructive philosophies as he navigates the events that are
unfolding around the world both from the physical and spiritual
dimension. There is war we are called into and the church seems not
to be prepared. Rick Joyner Explains why we are not prepared, what
we
need to do to be prepared as we race through 2024 and beyond. This
presentation is captured in this title - 
    
  
  

    

      
PREPARE
the SAINTs for WAR in 2024 and Beyond
    
  
  

    

      

        
:
      
    
  
  

    

      


    
  
  

    

      

        
Something
MAJOR in the PIPELINE.
      
    
  


 



  

    

      
So,
fasten your seat belt, pay attention and take corrective action in
the war that is raging today before it is too late for recovery in
Jesus mighty name, Amen
    
  



 






  

    

      
There
is a loud cry apart from making converts and teaching, we need to
train, equip and deploy disciples for the work of ministry. If you
doubt this, read this book.
    
  



 








  

    
Biography
    of Rick Joyner
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When
we go through History, what attracts us mostly, is the rise and
fall
of Empires, the making and re-making of Revolution. But all that
happened aeons before this generation emerged, and if there is one
thing I know of this generation, it is identifying with the current
trends. Rick Joyner is a man that has earned the right to be
mentioned as he has been a tool used in the recent revolution
happening in North Carolina.
  



 








  

    
Rick
    Joyner was born in Raleigh, North Carolina (USA) in the year
    1949 but
    grew up in Richmond, Virginia. He is married to Julie Joyner
    and
    together they have five children namely; Anna, Aaryn, Amber,
    Ben and
    Sam. Together with his wife, they founded MorningStar
    Ministries in
    1983 in Jackson, Mississippi, which he currently heads. In
    1997, he
    moved the headquarters of MorningStar Ministries was moved from
    Charlotte, North Carolina to Wilkes County after he bought a
    320 acre
    land there. Somewhere in the mid-1990s, he was involved in some
    activities of Aglow International. He is the author of over 50
    books,
    including The Call, Final Quest, A Prophetic History, and
    Prophetic
    Ministry. Since 1999, Rick’s name has been involved in a lot of
    controversies, but which Ministry or Minister has not
    been.
  




  

    

    


    
  







  

    

      
One
thing you might not have known about Rick Joyner is that, he served
in the Navy until 1970, he worked in a Jazz club before he met God.
Then started a Charter Air Company in Mississippi.
    
  



  

    

      
Books
written by Rick Joyner -

    
  
  

    

      

        

          

            

https://www.thriftbooks.com/a/rick-joyner/200091/
          
        
      
    
  



 






 






 








  

    

    
PREPARE
    the SAINTs for WAR in 2024 and Beyond: Something MAJOR
    in the
    PIPELINE - Rick Joyner
  



 






  

    
All
right, well, prepare for war in 24. Now that doesn't mean there's
going to be war in 24. I think, first thing, I think that is the
appropriate title for this conference and for our church that, you
know, hopefully some of our church members came during that.
  



 






  

    
But,
you know, I want to talk a little bit about how do we do this? What
kind of war is it? What are we talking about? And, now, I think
there
is going to be some conflict during 24, but we always think of
physical conflict, but there are many different kinds of war. You
know, the Cold War was a very real war, changed the world
geopolitically, perhaps more than any other war in history, except
for maybe World War II. Things changed.
  



 






  

    
And
Clausewitz described war as one nation exerting its political will
over another nation. Now, he lived in the age of politics when new
governments were being developed and things were happening in
politics was the main emphasis. But today we're living in an
economic
age.
  



 






  

    
And
you know the mark of the beast is an economic mark so that you can
buy, sell, or trade. We really need to understand that. And most of
what I've read about the mark of the beast, for example, is people
speculating about how it's going to come, how they're going to mark
you on your hand or on your forehead.
  



 






  

    
I
think that's missing the point. I think you can know exactly how
it's
going to come. You still won't avoid taking it unless you're of a
different spirit.
  



 






  

    
You
know, taking a mark is not a sin. Do you realize that? The sin is
not
taking the mark. The sin was worshipping the beast.
  



 






  

    
And
the many that are so focused on, I don't want to take that mark,
are
worshipping the beast every day. We've got to recognize this beast.
We've got to recognize the mark.
  



 






  

    
You
know, six is the number of man. And this is humanism in its
ultimate
form is what we're facing. I think it's coming in the form of
Marxism.
  



 






  

    
And
really, I do believe if you don't really grasp what Marxism is, you
cannot understand these times. And there are other ones. If you do
not understand what Islam is, you cannot understand these
times.
  



 






  

    
And
you know, Marxism and Islam is merging. A word that Paul Kahn got
back in, I think it was 1987, was he said, he said, communism is
going to become commu-wasm. Now this is at a time when communism
was
at its peak.
  



 






  

    
Before
the wall came down, before anything, everybody thought it's getting
stronger, it's getting bigger, it's taking over the world. He said,
no, that's not going to happen. It's going to break up.
  



 






  

    
It's
going to become commu-wasm. He said, but the remnants of communism
is
going to merge with radical Islam, which at the time was hardly on
anybody's radar scope. For what it was to become, he said, they're
going to merge together and become the most dangerous thing the
world's ever faced.
  



 






  

    
You
know, most of what we, is going on right now, going on in our
universities, whatever, it has a Marxist mark to it. Marxism is an
ultimate form of humanism. And it merged, Marxism merged quickly,
or
took on the main points of the three people who most influenced the
humanistic spirit that's coming forth, Darwin, Freud, and
Marx.
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